

ANNUAL REPORT

&

FINANCIAL STATEMENTS

SEASON 2010

To be presented to the Members at the Annual General Meeting on March 31, 2011 at 7.30pm, Elsternwick Park, Glenhuntly Road, Elsternwick

CONTENTS	PAGE
Contents Page	1
Committee's Report	2
President's Report	3
Secretary's Report	5
Treasurer's Report	7
Income Statement	8
Balance Sheet	9
Cash Flow Statement	10
Notes to the Financial Statements	11
Independent Auditor's Report	14
VAFAUA 2010 Grand Final Umpires	16
VAFAUA 2010 Umpire Awards	17

COMMITTEE'S REPORT

Your committee members submit the financial report of Victorian Amateur Football Association Umpires Association for the financial year ended 31 October 2010.

Committee Members

The names of committee members throughout the year and at the date of this report are:

President - Russell Davidson Vice President - Luke Holmes Secretary - Alan Stubbs Assistant Secretary - Grant Wardrop Treasurer - Dean Schwab Assistant Treasurer - Brent Woodhead Social Secretary - Leah Gallagher Building Manager - Darren Dalgleish

Principal Activities

The principal activities of the association during the financial year were the provision of sporting and recreational services, including the trading of club merchandise.

Significant Changes

No significant change in the nature of these activities occurred during the year.

Operating Result

The gain from ordinary activities amounted to \$8,171 (2009: (\$170))

Signed in accordance with a resolution of the Members of the Committee.

Dean Schwab

Treasurer

Dated this 30 day of June 2011

PRESIDENTS REPORT 2010

It has been a privilege to serve the VAFAUA as President over the past two years. I believe we have developed some outstanding relationships not only with the VAFA Board and staff but also within our own umpiring department and amongst our umpiring group.

The year commenced with the announcement to our members that we had signed an agreement with triathlon clothing company Orca to provide umpires uniform for the next 3 years. Not only have Orca agreed to provide us with top quality on field uniform, however their agreement extends to cash back offers for the VAFAUA when apparel is purchased by our members from the Orca store or at training. Our deal with Orca is unique for any umpiring organisation throughout the State. All of our umpires received their first set of uniform free as well as a quality fleece jacket (valued at \$100) for \$25. The feedback regarding our uniform has been very positive and we are delighted that our relationship with Orca will continue into 2011 and 2012.

In 2009 the VAFAUA Executive established 3 clear priorities;

- 1. To improve the quality of our service provision to members.
- 2. To improve the culture of the VAFAUA
- 3. To further establish positive relationships with the VAFA.

This was extended in 2010 to include the following objectives;

- 1. Establishment of a social Committee and a separate committee to look after the Pre Finals Dinner.
- 2. Change the Constitution to reflect the roles of Executive Members.
- 3. Establish a separate Life Members Function and strive to improve communication to this group.
- 4. Continue to improve the culture of the VAFAUA.
- 5. Ensure the positive rollout of sponsor equipment and to ensure that we continue to benefit from this arrangement.
- 6. Critically assess the VAFAUA logo and name.
- 7. Further improvements to our clubrooms including furniture upgrades.
- 8. Continual exploration of fundraising efforts through sponsorship, raffles, functions and bar sales.

I am pleased to report that we have successfully met our objectives of our Pre Finals Dinner Committee, our Life Members function and communication, successful rollout of uniform and fundraising improvements. In 2011 under a new Executive, I am delighted that we will endeavour to have the Constitution reviewed to adequately define the roles of Executive members as well as look to change the VAFAUA logo to reflect a more modern image and approach.

Whilst the VAFA look to redevelop Elsternwick Park, the future of the VAFAUA facility remains in doubt. Whilst the result of the recent State election has somewhat delayed the redevelopment, the VAFAUA will continually strive to ensure that our needs are met and that any discussions over a new facility are met with the approval of a representative from the VAFAUA. Our rooms are integral to our strong culture. They were built with our members' funds and vision. We have exclusive access to them within a wonderful facility. Any new facility would need to entail what we have now as a minimum standard. I can assure our members that we will be working closely with the VAFA Board to ensure this.

PRESIDENTS REPORT 2010 CONTINUED

There are a number of people who have assisted me greatly over the past two seasons. To my Executive Committee – Luke Holmes, Alan Stubbs, Darren Dalgliesh, Dean Schwab, Grant Wardrop, Brent Woodhead, Rob Mayston, Ryan Robertson and Leah Gallagher thank you for your incredible support. Stubbsy retires after four years as Secretary, a job that he has performed wonderfully well and with many laughs along the way. Stubbsy has been a credit to our Association and it is people such as him that keep us all coming back. To Dean Schwab, who has battled health concerns over summer, well done on a great first year as Treasurer. Dean has kept us on track, provided us with constant updates and has provided us with the confidence to go ahead with our visions and projects as need be. Leah advised me that due to work commitments she would have to resign as Social Secretary during the season. Whilst this was disappointing, I respect Leah's decision and thank her for the work that she did in preparing for the season and having our stock up and running. It was wonderful to see our team take on Leah's role in light of our decision not to appoint a Social Secretary for the remainder of the season. Thanks to Darren, Grant, Ryan and Brent who took on the bulk of the workload in this respect.

I have thoroughly enjoyed working with the staff of the VAFA and in particular my dealings with Michael Sholly and Sue Anderson. I have found our relationship to be positive and we have been able to achieve a considerable amount due to the ease of our discussions. I wish to thank the Board of the VAFA for the positive spin that they place on umpiring. I know of no other competition in Australia whereby the Board of an organisation makes a beeline towards the umpires at each of the breaks to either introduce themselves or say hello. This is particularly satisfying for the umpires and shows the class of our competition.

Thank you also to our extremely competent web master, Tim Sutcliffe and our ever supportive sponsor, Anthony Damen.

A final thank you to Director of Umpire Operations, Brian Goodman, Head Coach, Brad Lowe and Senior Field Umpires Coach, Tony Hales for their tireless support of our Association. It is most satisfying to know that we are working together and that we all have mutual respect for each other. I hope that this relationship continues for many years to come.

Finally, there are very few opportunities in organisations such as ours to be able to hand the reins on to an extremely capable individual. Usually good Presidents are hard to find or they have to be coerced. I am in the extremely fortunate position to be able to hand over to a person who will be a wonderful President of our Association. Luke Holmes has been a tremendous supporter in my time as President. He is positive, motivated, caring, and articulate and above all else has a passion for this organisation. I wish Luke well and thank him for his incredible support over the past two years.

I wish our members well for a successful 2011 and thank you all for your support in my time as President.

Russell Davidson

SECRETARY'S REPORT 2010

The season of 2010 was another very successful season for the VAFAUA.

Our ongoing Executive from 2009, under the leadership of our President, Russell Davidson, continued its program of improving service delivery to members after an honest and frank review of our priorities set in 2009.

Russell, in his report, has given a most comprehensive review of our achievements in 2010 including the eight objectives that the Executive identified for implementation in 2010.

Congratulations to members of the Umpires Association Executive for their efforts and leadership of our organisation and their willingness to lead our organisation again in 2011. Thanks to Rusty Davidson for his outstanding leadership and vision, Luke Holmes for his passion ,energy and drive, Dean Schwab for his thoroughness and innovative approach to the Treasure's role, and other 'exec' members Grant Wardrop, Brent Woodhead, Darren Dalgleish, Ryan Robertson and Rob Mayston for their valuable contributions.

2010 has been a year which has seen a consolidation of our very successful and popular functions including our pre-finals dinner, grand final luncheon, trivia night and regular poker evenings. Thanks to all those involved in the organisation of these events. Congratulations to all involved in organising the pre-finals dinner at the MCG dining room and to John Robinson for his assistance. Well done to Luke Holmes again for the countless hours he put into the AV presentations during the dinner which were again a highlight of the night.

A big thank you to our loyal sponsors in particular Personal Mortgage Managers (Anthony Damen). As Russell has outlined one of the VAFAUA's most significant achievements in 2010 was the signing of an agreement with triathlon clothing company, Orca, to provide umpires uniforms for 3 years. Many thanks to Orca and may all umpires endeavour to support them for your training apparel.

Congratulations to Tim Sutcliffe for his excellent work with our website. It is a fantastic vehicle for communication: between our members and the VAFAUA, and the wider amateur and football communities, and continues to grow in importance every year as our primary vehicle of communication.

Thank you to the staff of the VAFA, and the VAFA Board, for their professional administration of amateur football. Particular thanks to Sue Anderson and Jessica Ware who have been a pleasure to work with in my role as Secretary of our organisation.

The quality of our umpiring in the Amateurs has continued its enviable reputation in the Amateur and wider football community. It has been very heartening to see so many young umpires consolidating their development and moving through the ranks in 2010.

SECRETARY'S REPORT 2010 CONTINUED

Brian Goodman does a great job spearheading the recruitment of new umpires but we must also remember that we are all ambassadors of the VAFAUA and should advocate the benefits of amateur umpiring wherever and whenever we can. Retaining umpires over the long term is always challenging and the executive has continued recognise extended service and hopefully encourage umpires to strive for these milestones.

It has been an honour and privilege to serve the VAFAUA as Secretary over the past four years. I have thoroughly enjoyed building positive relationships with the VAFA Board and staff and representing the Association at numerous official functions.

I would like to wish Luke Holmes all the best in his new role as President in 2011. The leadership of our organisation is in great hands. Also, best wishes to Grant Wardrop in his new role as Secretary in 2011.

In conclusion, best wishes to all umpires for an enjoyable and rewarding season in 2011.

Alan Stubbs

TREASURER'S REPORT

Season 2010 was very successful on the financial front for the VAFAUA. This season was my first as Treasurer and we finish 2010 in a great position.

Some changes of note in Season 2010 were:

- The acquisition of a cash register. This was imperative in keeping an audit trail of all transactions made in the bar.
- The VAFAUA's bank accounts were all linked electronically and this reduced the amount of
 cheques written throughout the year. There was also the addition of an interest bearing account and
 all bank fees were waived due to our status as not-for-profit.
- The rooms were enhanced with the purchase of a TV & DVD player, for use at both training & social functions.
- We were also lucky enough to have struck a great deal with the Liquidator of La Porchetta in Geelong. The deal saw us realise a surplus of drinks from the liquidation and this greatly enhanced our bottom line.

One of the biggest coups for the VAFAUA this year has been our new sponsor; Orca. They have given all umpires comfortable and trendy looking uniforms and have subsidised the cost of most of the gear. This has been greatly appreciated and we look forward to having Orca as our main sponsor in 2011. Also, thanks to Personal Mortgage Managers (our only other sponsor) for their contributions to the VAFAUA in 2010.

During the year we undertook some fundraising events with our traditional BBQ at Bunnings, our monthly meat tray raffle and the 'wheelbarrow raffle' at the end of the season. These were all very successful fundraising events for the VAFAUA.

I would like to thank everyone that volunteered to work tirelessly behind the bar on Tuesday and Thursday nights. Namely, Daggles and Brett Morton, I thank you for your unwavering support for the VAFAUA and look forward to working alongside you as an executive in 2011.

I would like to finish by thanking all the executives for welcoming me in my role as treasurer and I look forward to continuing in the role in 2011.

Dean Schwab CA

INCOME STATEMENT FOR THE YEAR ENDED 31 OCTOBER 2010

	Notes	2010 \$	2009 \$
INCOME		•	4
Function		19.700	17 075
Fundraising		18,700	17,275
Gear sales		4,180 8,118	2,591 320
Golf day		1,431	1,250
Interest received		411	7
Membership subscriptions		16,491	17,630
Milk bar income		11,379	10,107
PUMPS lunch		1,200	10,107
Other		300	_
Room hire changes		1,110	100
Sponsorship		600	-
		63,920	49,280
EXPENDITURE			
Bank and government charges		17	20
Building maintenance		17	20
Bus hire for blood runs		1,244 106	42 274
Depreciation		5,150	5,915
Electricity and water rates		301	262
Equipment hire		215	202
Function		20,244	23,502
Gear purchases sold		3,610	560
Gifts and donations		1,000	800
Honorariums		625	750
Insurance		2,303	2,310
Licenses and permits		736	275
Other VAFA expenses		971	806
Postage		178	269
PUMPS expenses		912	-
Social club expenses		12,240	9,952
Sundry expenses		2,247	1,512
Trophies and honourboards		3,244	2,101
Room cleaning		406	100
		55,749	49,450
CURRENT YEAR OPERATING PROFIT/(LOSS)	5	8,171	(170)
RETAINED PROFITS AT THE BEGINNING OF THE FINANCIAL YEAR		122,419	122,589
RETAINED PROFITS AT THE END OF THE FINANCIAL YEAR		130,590	122,419

The above Income Statement should be read in conjunction with the accompanying notes.

BALANCE SHEET AS AT 31 OCTOBER 2010

	Notes	2010 \$	2009 \$
CURRENT ASSETS		Ψ	•
Cash and cash equivalents	3	14,573	13,702
Inventory		6,987	240
TOTAL CURRENT ASSETS		21,560	13,942
NON-CURRENT ASSETS			
Property, plant and equipment	4	109,030	109,227
TOTAL NON-CURRENT ASSETS		109,030	109,227
TOTAL ASSETS		130,590	123,169
CURRENT LIABILITIES Accruals			750
			750
TOTAL CURRENT LIABILITIES		-	750
NON-CURRENT LIABILITIES			
TOTAL NON-CURRENT LIABILITIES		-	-
TOTAL LIABILITIES		-	750
NET ASSETS		130,590	122,419
MEMBERS FUNDS			
Opening retained earnings		122,419	122,589
Current year operating profit/(loss)		8,171	(170)
TOTAL MEMBERS FUNDS		130,590	122,419

The above Balance Sheet should be read in conjunction with the accompanying notes.

CASH FLOW STATEMENT FOR THE YEAR ENDED 31 OCTOBER 2010

	Notes	2010 \$	2009 \$
CASH FLOWS FROM OPERATING ACTIVITIES			
Receipts from customers (inclusive of GST)		63,509	49,273
Payments to suppliers (inclusive of GST) Interest received		(58,096) 411	(42,037) 7
Net cash inflows from operating activities	5	5,824	7,243
CASH FLOWS FROM INVESTING ACTIVITIES			
Payments for property, plant & equipment		(4,953)	(3,225)
Net cash (outflows) from investing activities		(4,953)	(3,225)
CASH FLOWS FROM FINANCING ACTIVITIES			
Net cash inflows from financing activities			_
NET INCREASE IN CASH AND CASH EQUIVALENTS HELD		871	4,018
CASH AND CASH EQUIVALENTS AT THE BEGINNING OF THE FINANCIAL YEAR		13,702	9,684
CASH AND CASH EQUIVALENTS AT THE END OF THE FINANCIAL YEAR	3	14,573	13,702

The above cash flow statement should be read in conjunction with the accompanying notes.

NOTES TO THE FINANCIAL STATEMENTS

1. STATEMENT OF SIGNIFICANT ACCOUNTING POLICIES

This financial report is a special purpose financial report prepared in order to satisfy the financial reporting requirements of the Associations Incorporation Act Victoria. The committee has determined that the association is not a reporting entity.

The financial report has been prepared in accordance with the requirements of the Associations Incorporation Act Victoria and the following Australian Accounting Standards:

AASB 101: Presentation of Financial Statements

AASB 107: Cash Flow Statements

AASB 108: Accounting Policies, Changes in Accounting Estimates and Errors

AASB 110: Events after the Balance Sheet Date

AASB 116: Property, Plant and Equipment

AASB 117: Leases

AASB 118: Revenue

AASB 1031: Materiality

No other applicable Accounting Standards, Australian Accounting Interpretations or other authoritative pronouncements of the Australian Accounting Standards Board have been applied.

The financial report has been prepared on an accruals basis and is based on historic costs and does not take into account changing money values or, except where specifically stated, current valuations of non-current assets.

The following material accounting policies, which are consistent with the previous period unless otherwise stated, have been adopted in the preparation of this financial report.

(a) Revenue recognition

Revenue is measured at the fair value of the consideration received or receivable. Amounts disclosed include GST and are net of any returns or discounts.

(b) Inventory

Inventories include bar stock, merchandise and sporting equipment are expensed when sold and are measured at the lower of cost and net realizable value. Inventories expected to be carried and sold over future years are capitalized as required.

(c) Cash and cash equivalents

Cash includes cash on hand, money market deposits which have a maturity of three months or less from the date of acquisition, which are readily convertible to cash on hand and are subject to an insignificant risk of changes in value.

NOTES TO THE FINANCIAL STATEMENTS (CONT)

1. STATEMENT OF SIGNIFICANT ACCOUNTING POLICIES (CONT)

(d) Property, plant and equipment

Each class of property, plant and equipment is carried at cost, less, where applicable, accumulated depreciation and impairment losses.

Leasehold improvements and equipment are carried at cost less, where applicable, any accumulated depreciation.

The depreciation amount of all Property, plant and equipment is depreciated over the useful lives of the assets to the association commencing from the time the asset is held ready for use at diminishing value.

The depreciation rates used for each class of depreciable assets are:

Class of Property, plant and equipment Depreciation Rate

Buildings 2.5% Building improvements 2.5%

Furniture & fittings 6.5 - 22.5%

The assets' residual values and useful lives are reviewed, and adjusted if appropriate, at each balance sheet date.

Asset classes carrying amount is written down immediately to its recoverable amount if the asset's carrying amount is greater than its estimated recoverable amount. Gains and losses on disposals are determined by comparing proceeds with the carrying amount. These gains or losses are included in the income statement.

2. AUDITORS REMUNERATION

No remuneration was paid for the audit of the 2010 financial statements as it was performed upon an honorary basis (2009: \$385).

NOTES TO THE FINANCIAL STATEMENTS (CONT)

		2010 \$	2009 \$
3.	CASH AND CASH EQUIVALENTS		
	Cash at bank		
	General account	715	9,126
	Interest bearing account	12,722	-
	Social club account	1,136	4,576
		14,573	13,702
4.	PROPERTY, PLANT AND EQUIPMENT		
	Buildings	142,533	142,533
	Less accumulated depreciation	(54,626)	(51,063)
		87,907	91,470
	Building improvements	14,431	14,431
	Less accumulated depreciation	(2,331)	(2,021)
		12,100	12,410
	Furniture & fittings	17,772	12,819
	Less accumulated depreciation	(8,749)	(7,472)
		9,023	5,347
	Total property plan and equipment	174,736	169,783
	Total accumulated depreciation	(65,706)	(60,556)
		109,030	109,227
5.	RECONCILIATION OF OPERATING CASHFLOWS	S	
	Reconciliation of operating profit/(loss) for the year		
	Operating profit/(loss) for the year Non cash flows	8,171	(170)
	Depreciation	5,150	5,915
	Changes in assets and liabilities (Increase)/decrease in inventories	(6,747)	748
	Increase/(decrease) in other payables	(750)	748 750
	The same of the sa	5,824	7,243
		-,	

INDEPENDENT AUDITOR'S REPORT TO THE MEMBERS OF

VICTORIAN AMATEUR FOOTBALL ASSOCIATION UMPIRES ASSOCIATION INCORPORATED

We have audited the accompanying financial report, being a special purpose financial report, of Victorian Amateur Football Association Umpires Association Incorporated ("the Association"), which comprises the balance sheet as at 31 October 2010, the income statement and the cash flow statement for the year then ended, a summary of significant accounting policies and other explanatory notes.

Directors' Responsibility for the Financial Report

The Committee Members of the entity are responsible for the preparation and fair presentation of the financial report and have determined that the accounting policies described in Note 1 to the financial statements, which form part of the financial report, are appropriate to meet the requirements of the Associations Incorporation Act Victoria and are appropriate to meet the needs of the members. The Committee Members responsibility also includes designing, implementing and maintaining internal control relevant to the preparation and fair presentation of the financial report that is free from material misstatement, whether due to fraud or error; selecting and applying appropriate accounting policies; and making accounting estimates that are reasonable in the circumstances.

Auditor's Responsibility

Our responsibility is to express an opinion on the financial report based on our audit. No opinion is expressed as to whether the accounting policies used, as described in Note 1, are appropriate to meet the needs of the members. We conducted our audit in accordance with Australian Auditing Standards. These Auditing Standards require that we comply with relevant ethical requirements relating to audit engagements and plan and perform the audit to obtain reasonable assurance whether the financial report is free from material misstatement.

An audit involves performing procedures to obtain audit evidence about the amounts and disclosures in the financial report. The procedures selected depend on the auditor's judgment, including the assessment of the risks of material misstatement of the financial report, whether due to fraud or error. In making those risk assessments, the auditor considers internal control relevant to the entity's preparation and fair presentation of the financial report in order to design audit procedures that are appropriate in the circumstances, but not for the purpose of expressing an opinion on the effectiveness of the entity's internal control. An audit also includes evaluating the appropriateness of accounting policies used and the reasonableness of accounting estimates made by the Committee Members, as well as evaluating the overall presentation of the financial report.

The financial report has been prepared for distribution to members for the purpose of fulfilling the financial reporting requirements under the Associations Incorporation Act Victoria. We disclaim any assumption of responsibility for any reliance on this report or on the financial report to which it relates to any person other than the members, or for any purpose other that that for which it was prepared.

We believe that the audit evidence we have obtained is sufficient and appropriate to provide a basis for our audit opinion.

Independence

In conducting our audit, we have complied with the independence requirements of the Australian professional accounting bodies.

Basis for Qualified Auditor's Opinion

Cash donations, fundraising events and social functions are a significant source of revenue for the Association. The Association has determined that it is impracticable to establish control over the collection of these sources of revenue prior to entry into its financial records. Accordingly, as the evidence available to us regarding revenue from these sources was limited, our audit procedures with respect to these sources of revenue had to be restricted to the amounts recorded in the financial records. We therefore are unable to express an opinion whether revenue from cash donations, fundraising events and social functions the Association obtained is complete.

Qualified Auditor's Opinion

In our opinion, except for the effects on the financial report of such adjustments, if any, as might have been determined to be required had the limitation on our audit procedures referred to in the preceding paragraph not existed, the financial report presents fairly, in all material respects, the financial position of Victorian Amateur Football Association Umpires Association Incorporated as of 31 October 2010 and its financial performance and its cash flows for the year then ended in accordance with the accounting policies described in Note 1 to the financial statements.

DAVID ANGLIM CA Honorary Auditor

Melbourne

30 June 2011

V.A.F.A.U.A 2010 GRAND FINAL UMPIRES

SENIORS	S FIELD UMPIRE		SBOUNDAR	BOUNDARY UMPIRES	GOAL	GOAL UMPIRES
Premier	Russell Davidson	Mervyn Monty Grant Wardrop	Charlie Blanch	David McNamara	Clayton Evans	Steve Dower
Premier B	Jarryd Barry	Sacha Koffman Tim Sutcliffe	Ben Halfpenny	Tom Newman	Alistair Kyrkou	Kevin Segota
Premier C	David Anselmi	Luke Holmes Shane Mackintosh	Daniel Adams	Mitch Adams	Charles Lear	Alec McLauchian
Division 1	Cam Davidson	Dan Lawlor	Gavin Boyd	Brendan Corcoran	Bernie Hoare	Dominic Napoli
Division 2	Wayne Hinton	Ryan Robertson	Sean Garimort	Frank Palermo	Adrian Keane	Vin Vescovi
Division 3	Peter Angelis	Peter Cahill	Michael James	Andrew McNamara	Jim Alwer	David Hindle
Division 4	Damian Anthony	Jonathon Auditore	Robert Hamilton	Daniel Phillips	John Cahir	Clive Shipley
RESERVES						
Premier	Lionel Katz	Tom Windlow	Cameron Hayes	Ben McElwee	Craig Bratiberg	Chris Kearnev
Premier B	Shane McNamara	Andrew Walters	Jack Cooper	Joel Smith	Brett Morton	Rav Stokes
Premier C	Sig Sokolowski	Brent Woodhead	Frank Stokes	Patrick Walker	Nick Kenna	Ray Matters
Division 1	Nick Fennessy	Peter James	Glen Kennedy	Julian Maccioni	Paul Jones	Peter Teasdale
Divísion 2	Greg Frydas	Andrew Green	Jamie Gunn	Bruce Lister	David D'Altera	Bob Seymour
Division 3	Dean Schwab	Simon Stokes	Brendan Davis	James Wright	Peter Griffiths	Brett Morton
Division 4	Bruno Savi	Paul Tuppen	Alexandria Anthony	Andrew Rechtman	Anthony Simpson	Peter Pullen
UNDER 19's			,		•	
U/19 Premier	Julian Murphy	Matt Prior	Will Stokes	Mitchell Petzke	Rebecca Brown	Matthew Dervan
U/19 North 1	Anthony Damen	Andrew Heffernan	Marcus Butera	Rob Mayston	Craig Arnol	Graham Booth
U/19 North 2	Oliver Bell	Leah Gallagher	Jaron Fisher	Michael Halfpenny	Lachlan Bayston	Nina Zivkovic
U/19 South 1	Kit Harvey	Jason Nooy	Jarrod Morton	Nick McPhate	Garry Clancy	Paul Whitehead
U/19 South 2	Darren Dalgliesh	Jayde Daly	Jason Evans	Rod Jones	Will Harding	Colin McElwee
U/18 (1)	lan Clydesdale	Greg Rolfe	Tayla Daly	Nathan Morton	Jim Exton	Ron Martyn
U/18 (2)	Mitch Nire	Tony Hope	Nick Corbett	Scott Pearson	Sean Scully snr	David D'Altera

Representative Umpires

Park	
VAFA vs AFL Sydney, Elsternwick Park	
ey, Elste	VCFL U/19
L Sydn	's VCFL
vs AF	VAFA U/19vs \
VAFA	VAFA

Queensland U/21 v VAFA U/21, Southport Tasmania U/23 v VAFA U/23, Ulverstone New Zealand U/18 tour

Boundary	David McNamara	Ben Halfpenny, Daniel	Adams
Field	Shane Mackintosh, Tim Sutcliffe	Dan Lawlor, Ryan Robertson	

Grant Wardrop David Anselmi Mervyn Monty

Goal Steven Dower Alec McLauchlan

2010 AWARDS

Life Membership

Craig Bratjberg, Darren Dalgliesh, Brian Woodhead

				Aw	

Craig Arnol, Simon Stokes

VAFA Umpire of the Year

Grant Wardrop

Golden Whistle Award

David Anselmi

Bob Dunstan Award

David Hindle

Andy Carrick Award

Alan Stubbs

Most Improved Field Umpire

Damian Anthony

Most Improved Boundary Umpire

Jack Cooper

Most Improved Goal Umpire

Craig Bratjberg

Best First Year Umpire

Jaron Fisher

Young Achiever Award

Mitsuo Nire